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In this issue:

· EAs meet UK Church leaders on pre-Christmas pilgrimage
· Secretary General of Amnesty International meets EAs in Jayyous
· Articles and publications
Season’s greetings from the Ecumenical Accompaniment Programme in Palestine and Israel. 
UK Church leaders recent pre-Christmas 'pilgrimage of peace' to the Holy Land

The Archbishop of Westminster, His Eminence Cardinal Murphy-O'Connor, the Archbishop of Canterbury, Dr Rowan Williams, the Revd David Coffey, Moderator of the Free Churches and Bishop Nathan Hovhannisian, Primate of the Armenian Church of Great Britain journeyed through the Holy Land in the days before Christmas 2006. 
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EAs accompanied them as they walked through the checkpoint gate to Bethlehem.  They also presented them with an Accompaniers vest and information about the programme.
Christmas in Bethlehem

This is the fifth year that EAs have accompanied Palestinians through the Christmas period.  During the Christmas season, three EAs from group 19 joined the Christmas Choir and participated in the Bethlehem Christmas concert.  EAs from group 20 spent the day on Christmas Eve at the Bethlehem checkpoint.  They monitored the situation as Palestinians passed through the checkpoint on their way to work and as they came to Bethlehem to celebrate Christmas.
Secretary General of Amnesty International meets with EAs

On International Human Rights Day, 10 December 2006, Ms. Irene Khan, Secretary General of Amnesty International, met with EAs in Jayyous while on a visit to see the human rights situation in the occupied Palestinian Territories.  She gave interviews about illegality of the wall and how it prevents farmers from cultivating their land to accompanying journalists.

Archbishop Tutu denied entry

The South African EAs were disappointed when their compatriot Archbishop Emeritus Desmond Tutu and a United Nations delegation were unable to enter Israel to investigate the killing of 19 members of one Gaza family by Israeli military artillery shelling in November.
Human rights deteriorate in 2006

In 2006 we witnessed deterioration in the human rights situation in the occupied Palestinian Territories.  According to B’Tselem’s December 28 Press Release, 660 Palestinians were killed by Israeli military in the occupied Palestinian Territories and Israel, while 23 Israelis were killed by Palestinians.  These statistics highlight the need for protective accompaniment and the need for a just peace.
New group and staff member in Jerusalem
Group 20, which includes the first two Polish EAs, has commenced work in their placements.  EAPPI would also like to welcome Roslyn Harper who commenced her work as Communications and Advocacy Officer for EAPPI in Jerusalem.

The programme is sorry to say goodbye to Gemma Abbs, who had served since August 2005 as Communications and Advocacy Officer and who has returned to the UK. 

Articles and publications

To view the latest articles from Ecumenical Accompaniers please go to our website and click on ‘Accompaniers Reports’.
To view our magazine, and EAPPI newsletters, go to ‘Documents’
To request any of the below publications, please email: eappi-co@wcc-coe.org:

· Theological Reflection on Accompaniment (booklet) 
· EAPPI dvd: a 12-minute introduction to the programme.

· Sawahreh Against the Wall (booklet) 
· ChainReaction Magazine
Best wishes for a Happy New Year!!


*** Do you know someone who would like to be added to our mailing list? ***

Please contact: eappi-co@wcc-coe.org indicating if you would like to receive the newsletter or magazine, or both.
*******************************************************************
The Ecumenical Accompaniment Programme in Palestine and Israel (EAPPI) supports Palestinians and Israelis working for peace by monitoring and reporting violations of human rights and international humanitarian law, offering protection by accompanying local communities in daily activities, and by advocating with churches for a peaceful end to the Occupation. The programme, which began in 2002, is coordinated by the World Council of Churches (WCC). The WCC is a fellowship of 347 churches, in more than 100 countries in all continents from virtually all Christian traditions. Its office is in Geneva, Switzerland.
For more information on the WCC: www.wcc-coe.org
World Council of Churches




















